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Annual General Meeting

3rd December 2016
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast
Chairman

Boris Pinto
Attendees

Chris McGookin (CWA), Amber MacLennon (3rd Carrickfergus), Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), David Leonard (Dungannon), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Bill Caughey (Pres.), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Boris Pinto (Murley) 
Apologies

Richard Whiteside (Poyntzpass), Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus), David Johnston (Laganvale), Graham Garrett (Laganvale), David Johnston (Laganvale), Ken Browne (Comber), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys)
Secretary’s Report

Paul Kirk addressed the meeting. He noted a busy year for the Brass Band League and proceeded to give a run-down of the various contests throughout the year including the Solos & Ensembles, Brass in Concert at Fivemiletown, Spring Festival in Strabane and Festival of Brass at Queen’s University. He noted that it is indeed remarkable how the BBL are able to run events on a shoestring budget. 

Lastly, Paul thanked band secretaries, Boris Pinto and the BBL executive for their support.
Treasurer’s Report
Stephen Kennedy presented the Treasurer’s Report and accounts to 31st October. He noted:

· The BBL were in financial good health
· A loss of sponsorship of the Fivemiletown contest resulted in the contest making a loss as a whole
· EBBA and contest insurance costs are shared with NIBA

Boris Pinto thanked Stephen for his detailed report on the league’s financial status. 
Chairman’s Report
Boris Pinto thanked Paul Kirk for his efforts throughout the year. He also thanked Stephen Kennedy for sitting out in the cold at contests. He thanked the rest of the executive, especially Alan Hunter for the huge amount of effort he puts into the Solo & Ensemble contest year on year.
Lastly he thanks BBL President Bill Caughey for all his support throughout the year including compering at contests which offered an extra layer of gloss. 

Boris mentioned that he had received very positive comments from several adjudicators on how we run our contests. 

He noted that the conductors’ workshop had been excellent and would be worthwhile running again, subject to funding. 

Lastly he advised that he was keen to progress with development plans and the setting up of subgroups.

At that point, all executive positions were declared vacant and the election of officers commenced.
Election of Officers

Bill Caughey led the election of officers. 
It was noted that Allan Davison no longer wished to serve as an executive member. 

Officers were elected as follows: 
President

William Caughey

Vice Presidents
John Patton, Ronnie Kennedy, Des Lowry, Ken Tweedie, David Dickson, Bill Clements
Chairman 

Boris Pinto 
Vice Chairman 

Alan Hunter
Secretary 

Paul Kirk
Treasurer 

Stephen Kennedy      
Executive 

Nigel Brodison 
Committee

Patricia Gibson
Jeanette Morton 
David Leonard
David Johnston
Amber MacLennan

Michael Alcorn

Bill Caughey congratulated the elected officers. He commented that the organisation was operating at a very professional level and that it was good to see people in roles for the longer term as it meant that plans could be made.
Spring Festival Test Piece

A vote was taken in the form of a show of hands on whether the BBL Spring Festival Test Piece should remain as “own choice”. The vote was unanimous in favour of retaining Own Choice test piece at next Spring Festival.

Any Other Business
Boris Pinto thanked the Laganvale Band for the use of their Bandroom throughout the year.
There being no further business, the meeting was brought to a close.
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